
St Stephen by Launceston Rural Parish Council 

 

Audit of Parish Council Business June 2022 – May 2023 

 

Five Planning Applications were received 

Two Public Footpath signs were installed  

The Clerk and Chair met the MP to discuss parish property matters 

A legal letter was received by the Parish Council in July relating to parish land and which 

required a legal response through the Parish Council’s solicitor 

Criminal damage to property in Langore was reported to the Parish Council and police 

A parishioner erected a wooden bench by the Kissing Gate and Public Footpath above 

Langore Village Green 

A grant was received from Cllr Paynter’s Community Chest for a recycled plastic Jubilee 

bench to be sited on Langore Village Green by the bus stop  

The Chair resigned mid-term and a new Chair was elected 

The NALC Pledge of Civility and Respect was adopted on 5 January 2023 (attached) 

The Parish Council bank account was moved from HSBC to Lloyds because of a local HSBC 

branch closure 

Warning chevrons at Cross Lanes/Homeleigh were reinstated 

Conservation work was carried out at Truscott Pond 

An Extraordinary Parish Council Meeting called by the Clerk to address legal matters on 23 

February 2023 was disrupted by a crowd and events reported to the police and Cornwall 

Council – Standards at Cornwall Council has advised the Parish Council on correct procedure 

The Parish Council has joined the Open Spaces Society (OSS) 

 

Joan Heaton 
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